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TO: Superintendents of Schools 

  

FROM: Barbara Q. Beaudin, Associate Commissioner 

 Division of Assessment, Research and Technology 

  

DATE: September 19, 2011 

 

SUBJECT: Release of Final Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) Reports 

 

 

Attached you will find a copy of the 2010-11 AYP Press Release and listings of districts 

and schools that did not make AYP. This information is embargoed until noon today, at 

which time it will be released to the press and media. Concurrently, electronic reports 

will be available on www.ctreports.com. District-level users can log into the secure portion of 

the site using the assigned username and password currently used to access secure Connecticut 

Mastery Test (CMT) and Connecticut Academic Performance Test (CAPT) test results. Contact 

your district test coordinator if you need this information. 

 

Thank you for your patience and the support from your staff members in verifying 

information. There were few changes in school or district status from the preliminary 

reports that were issued in early August. In those cases, staff members from the Bureau 

of Student Assessment personally notified superintendents of those changes. 
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